From:

GUILLAUME Sylvie

Sent:

10 June 2016 09:26

To:

KALNIETE Sandra; GRIGULE Iveta; KARINŠ Krišjānis; ZILE Roberts; PABRIKS Artis;

VAIDERE Inese

Cc:

SCHULZ Martin, President; TAJANI Antonio; McGUINNESS Mairead; WIELAND Rainer; VALCÁRCEL SISO Ramón Luis; GÁLL-PELCZ Ildikó; VÁLEAN Adina Ioana; SASSOLI David-Maria; PASCU Ioan Mircea; JÄÄTTEENMÄKI Anneli; LAMBSDORFF Alexander Graf; LUNACEK Ulrike; PAPADIMOULIS Dimitrios; CZARNECKI Ryszard;

DGCOMM-Citizen's Prize; 'enrique.baron@european-foundation.org

Subject:

RE: Request to consider European Citizens' prize nomination

Dear Colleagues,

On behalf of President SCHULZ who entrusted me as Chancellor for the European Citizen's Prize, I thank you for your message concerning the Chancellery meeting which took place last week in Brussels. Let me first insist on the fact that the Chancellery had constructive discussions and took its decisions with great serenity.

For the credibility of the Prize, the Chancellery regularly looks into nominations with great interest and attention and is devoted in promoting the Europe and values, in particular the principles of solidarity among people.

The Latvian candidature was looked into with the same attention paid to all candidates and it appeared that some statements from Mr VITOLS were not considered compatible with the spirit of the European citizen's Prize.

Following your letter, this point was also raised during the Bureau meeting this week by Vice-president WIELAND, to which I clarified the reasons for this decision as above-mentioned.

Therefore I regret to inform you that this decision is confirmed.

Best regards,



Sylvie Guillaume Vice-Présidente du Parlement européen

Parlement européen

Rue Wiertz, 60 - B-1047 Bruxelles Bureaux ASP 14 G 102/108/112

tel:+32 (0)2 284 74 33

sylvie.guillaume@europarl.europa.eu

Permanence parlementaire
1, place Louis Pradel F-69001 LYON

tel: +33 (0)4 78 98 74 23 contact@sylvieguillaume.eu



